**From:** IndustryRelations ice < IndustryRelations ice@oeb.ca>

Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 2:54 PM

**Cc:** Office of the Registrar < Registrar@oeb.ca>; brittany.zimmer@enbridge.com; guri.pannu@enbridge.com

**Subject:** File EB-2023-200 Enbridge Sandford Community Expansion Project NEED HEARING DATE CHANGE{4e338f7a-6155-11ee-9b0e-005056aea2fb}

Regarding: File EB-2023-200 Enbridge Sandford Community Expansion Project Leave to Construct Ontario Energy Board Notice.

The notice is printed in the local paper on Thursday, September 21, 2023

The next Uxbridge Council meeting on September 23 was too close for any further topics to be added.

I have submitted a request to speak at the next council meeting about this expansion project. I have submitted documentation for Council to consider and I have already received a telephone call about it from my Councillor Gord Shreve. I have asked that Uxbridge Council withdraw support for the project.

The next meeting of Uxbridge town Council is October 16<sup>th</sup>.

I request that you delay the hearing to discuss the Leave to Construct until there is time for further feedback from Uxbridge Council. One week after the Council meeting would be October 23, 2023.

You can find a copy of our local paper The Uxbridge Cosmos online at <a href="https://thecosmos.ca/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Sept.21.pdf">https://thecosmos.ca/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Sept.21.pdf</a> . On page 2 is the Town Council page showing the cancelled Oct 2<sup>nd</sup> regular meeting and the special meeting on Oct 3<sup>rd</sup> that is for a specific topic only. By phone I was told I could appear at the Oct. 16<sup>th</sup> meeting. On page 3 of the September 21 edition is the OEB Notice.

That timing did not allow any possibility for Uxbridge Council to hear my presentation based on new information not available during their previous consideration.

Elizabeth Carswell

